Bill announced that our Fall semester schedule is now complete.

Breakdown of designated speakers indicates:

18% from WU Faculty

41% from ICL members

29% from outside resources

12% from Liberal Arts Studies

Categories of speaker topics thus reflect:

26% in Arts

14% in Social Sciences

27% in Humanities

8% in Natural Sciences

12% in Applied Sciences

13% in ICL areas

The committee search for backup speakers is ongoing, e.g. Don Gallagher substituted when Prof. Eisenberg fell ill.

Dru Johnson has been nominated to replace Jim MacDonald on the Curriculum Committee when his term ends.

Alice asked if the board agreed that our current \$165 annual fee was adequate to cover ICL costs. Lester replied that he saw no need for an increase. Our consensus confirmed that position to maintain the current annual dues..

Sally mentioned that letters to absentee members had proven effective. Presently there are 118 on the ICL waiting list and 3 non attendees have now been revoked.

May 2 has been set as the dues deadline.

No policy for reinstating membership currently exists. General practice is to drop members after a 1-year lapse.

Lester suggested that service award be given to: Sharon Wright, George and Carole Mueller, Solveig Holmquist.

Verneæ